
 
                          

                           Patient Telehealth Services Agreement 

Advanced Beneficiary Notice 

Effective Date: October 1, 2025 

Purpose: To inform patients of changes in telehealth service coverage and outline the associated costs 

effective October 1, 2025 

Background: Recent legislative updates have extended certain Medicare telehealth flexibilities only 

through September 30, 2025. Additionally, Florida state law requires private insurers to cover telehealth 

services at the same rate as in-person visits. However, these provisions are subject to change, and it's 

important to understand how they may affect your coverage. 

Policy Changes Effective April 1, 2025: 

1. Insurance Coverage: 

o Medicare and Privately Insured Patients: As of now, telehealth flexibilities are set to 

expire on September 30, 2025. This may affect coverage for telehealth services. Please 

consult with your insurance plan for the most current information. 

2. Out-of-Pocket Costs: 

o If your insurance does not cover telehealth services after September 30,2025 and you 

choose to receive telehealth services instead of an in-person visit, you will be responsible 

for a fee of $90 per telehealth session. 

Patient Acknowledgment: By signing below, you acknowledge that you have read and understand the 

changes to telehealth service coverage and the associated costs. You agree to be responsible for any 

fees incurred for telehealth services not covered by your insurance.  Our office policy requires that you 

pay these fees in advance of your visit. 

 

Patient Name: _______________________________________ 

Signature: ___________________________________________ 

Date: _______________________________________________ 

 

 

 

Please ensure this agreement is reviewed and signed prior to scheduling any telehealth services on or 

after October 1,2025. For any questions or further clarification, contact our office at 305-674-5925. 


